
Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc. 

Membership Meeting 

 

Date held: May 13, 2014  Began: 7:41 PM  Mike Lessman Presiding 

This meeting was held at the show grounds. 

There were 23 members in attendance. 

Secretary’s report accepted as read, motion by: Mark Cromley, 2nd by: Donald Athey, Motion 

carried. 

Amount in the bank: $4,035.84    CD: $4,001.66 

Treasurer’s report accepted as read, motion by: Ira Lessman, 2nd by: Ronnie Hauck, Motion 

carried. 

 

Old Business: A horn has been installed on the pulling sled and it is working. 

It was mentioned that we cannot get a sample tractor run shirt made, but we can have a paper 

printed up with the image of the shirt on it so people will know what it will look like.  We also 

discussed getting our club shirts made by the same company that is doing the tractor run shirts. 

Irene Harris will be needing help for the breakfasts.  She does have some help coming but will 

need more.  Fred Keller will be coming out and Richard and Karen Hughes would also like to 

help. 

A double tree has been made and is ready to go. 

The money pull will be run on Friday and Saturday night. 

Security needs to be called for the show yet. 

The new pop off or relief valve has been installed on the shingle mill boiler and is working.  The 

mill still has a few issues that need to be worked on but it is ready to go for the show. 

We will need to get ice for the show.  We got 150 bags last year for the fall show. 

We will need to get the tractors from B&R. 



We cannot get a tractor to run the generator for the food building this time so we will have to 

use the Case. 

 

New Business: Brad Bingaman will be bringing a tent again for the kid’s activity area. 

The new tarp for the small canopy is in and we have a new one for the stage as well. 

Ronnie Hauck mentioned that he would like to set the fire company up by the walking bridge in 

the parking lot to do their fire extinguisher demonstrations.  He also has 2 sets of bleachers 

from the Beaver Fair to set up in the barn for the Pageant.  He also mentioned that they will be 

getting 30 gallons of ice cream instead of 15 gallons for this year’s free ice cream sundaes.  

Since there is threat of rain on Friday, they would like to do the Celebrity Milking Contest in the 

main barn floor.  That will be OK. 

It was mentioned that someone will need to get Sam Yoder’s ice cream trailer. 

Also mentioned that we will need to find a place for the VFW to set up on Saturday. 

 

At 8:25 PM, Mike Smith made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by: Donald Athey, Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary 

 


